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SHDHD staff Julia Sarmiento and Liz Chamberlain, 

along with staff from Central District Health Department, 

are trained on how to check cholesterol (Cholestech 

training provided by NE DHHS). 

SHDHD Site Visit: Leadership Team - Kelly Derby, Michele Bever, 

Brooke Wolfe (remote) and Janis Johnson (taking the picture) - 

meet with Brianna Cochran (right), program coordinator in the 

Office of Community Health and Organizational Advancement, 

Division of Public Health, NE Dept of Health & Human Services. 

From Left: SHDHD’s M. Bever, B. Wolfe, and J. Johnson join 

NALHD’s Melanie Chapman at the Nebraska Governmental Public 

Health System Retreat on May 16 in Lincoln. 

Above and Right:  

Zayra Navarrete, Bilingual 

Central Navigator for the 

Community IMPACT Network 

(United Way of Southcentral 

Nebraska), discusses stress and 

mental wellness, and shares 

selfcare kits and mental health 

resources at a meeting of 

SHDHD’s minority health 

advisory group. 

Above: Jayson Stoddard, HMS 7th grade science teacher 

and coordinator of the HMS garden, was guest presenter 

for a minority health Garden Night educational event in 

April, organized by minority health advisory group 

members. Participants also received seedlings, seed 

packets, and garden tools.  

 

Brooke Wolfe and Jean Korth attended 

the Nebraska School Mental Health 

Conference, June 7-8 part of an initiative 

to promote strong mental health services 

in schools; to provide resources and 

training to increase access; and to 

promote early intervention and wrap 

around services for youth and families. 
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Director Michele Bever 

attended an Opioid Summit 

organized by Region 3 

Behavioral Services for 

stakeholders to learn about 

risk factors and best 

practice interventions. 

Attendees also discussed 

current and desired 

community strategies to 

address substance misuse 

concerns. Opioid settlement 

funds will be available to 

communities and 

organizations through a 

grant process being set up 

by Region 3. 
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In preparation for reaccreditation Janis Johnson, our Standards & Performance Manager, led staff in a “reflection” of Domain 9 

of the Standards & Measures (Performance Management and Quality Improvement). Janis summarized the results this 

reflection for SHDHD’s third annual accreditation report to the Public Health Accreditation Board (PHAB) and submitted  

Left: Liz Chamberlain and Pam Stomer add a timely 

message to the signboard at the health department.  

 

Below: A duck nests in one of the flower pots in the front of 

our offices. 

 


